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February 22, 2024 
 
Michael B. Toelle 
Holcim (US) Inc. 
3500 Highway 120 
Florence, CO 81226 

Re: Portland Limestone Quarry - File No. M-1977-344;  
Second Adequacy Review Complete for 112 Construction Materials Reclamation 
Permit Amendment Application (AM-2) 

  
Dear Mr. Toelle: 
The Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (DRMS) has completed its review of your 
responses related to the Sampling and Analysis Plan (SAP, Comment # 28).  We have determined 
the responses were adequate.  Therefore, no further responses to the SAP are necessary. 
 
The DRMS acknowledges based on February 21, 2024, conversations between Patrick Lennberg 
(DRMS) and Dr. Angela Bellantoni (Environmental Alternatives) that Holcim will propose 
modifications to the analyte list for the water quality monitoring program as part of the pending 
responses to our February 15th Second Adequacy Review letter.  

 
Please remember that the current decision date for this application is March 22, 2024.  If you 
are unable to provide satisfactory responses to any inadequacies prior to this date, it will be your 
responsibility to request an extension of time to allow for continued review of this application.   
 
If there are still unresolved issues when the decision date arrives and no extension has been 
requested, the application may be denied.  If you have any questions, please contact me at (303) 
328-5229 or Hunter Ridley at (720) 868-7757. 

 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Timothy A. Cazier, P.E. 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
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